
825 NE Multnomah Street, Suite 2000 
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E-Filing Docket #2023-2025-WMPs 
 
June 5, 2023 
 
Lucy Morgans 
Program Manager, Electric Safety Policy Division 
Office of Energy Infrastructure Safety 
715 P Street, 20th Floor 
Sacramento, CA 95814 
Lucy.morgans@energysafety.ca.gov  
 
RE: PacifiCorp Extension Request for 2023-2025 Wildfire Mitigation Plan Comment 
Deadline for The Public Advocates Office  
 
Dear Ms. Morgans: 
 
PacifiCorp filed its Wildfire Mitigation Plan with the Office of Energy Infrastructure Safety on 
May 8, 2023 and has been working with parties on a number of discovery requests. Due to 
subject matter expert availability, the Company requested an extension for its response to the 
Public Advocates Office’s (Cal Advocates) Data Request Set #8 (served on May 25, 2023 and 
initially due on May 31, 2023). 
 
Consistent with the Office of Energy Safety’s 2023-2025 WMP Process and Evaluation 
Guidelines, Section 8.2 ‘Data Request Process for Data Request Stakeholders,’ PacifiCorp 
worked with Cal Advocates to reach an agreement on a three-day extension to provide the data 
by June 5, 2023. 
 
Public comments on the electrical corporations’ submissions are due by June 29, 2023. Due to 
the three-day extension needed to provide the data responses, the Company is requesting an 
equal extension for Cal Advocates to file comments on the PacifiCorp’s 2023-2025 WMP, 
thereby extending the due date to July 5, 2023. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Matthew McVee 
Vice President, Regulatory Policy and Operations 
 
 
cc: safetypolicy@energysafety.ca.gov  
 


